
The Town of Moriah Town Board held a Public Hearing on CDBG Public Infrastructure Grant 

and CDBG Public Facilities Grant on Thursday, July 11, 2019 at 5:45pm at the Town of Moriah 

Court House, 42 Park Place, Port Henry, New York. 

 

Present: Thomas Scozzafava  Supervisor 

  Paul Salerno   Councilman 

  Tom Anderson  Councilman  

Matt Brassard   Councilman 

 

Absent: Luci Carpenter  Councilwoman 

 

Others Present:  Bill Trybendis, Chip Perry, Sharon O’Connor, Dianna Stevenson, and Rose 

French-Town Clerk.  

 

Supervisor Scozzafava opened the meeting at 5:45pm by saluting the flag. 

 

He then read the legal notices for the Public Hearings.  He stated that the first CDBG application 

is for $750,000 for infrastructure for First and Second Streets in Port Henry for Water and Sewer.  

Councilman Brassard asked if the income surveys for last year are still good and Chip Perry said 

yes.  Mr. Perry stated that the announcement date should be in September.   

 

The Supervisor stated that the 2nd CDBG application is for $300,000 and this one is for 

improvements at the Town Hall; such as handicap accessibility. 

 

The Supervisor asked if there were any questions or concerns.  Councilman Anderson asked if we 

would be fined if the Town Hall was not in compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act 

and the Supervisor said no, he said they know we are making an effort to comply.  The Supervisor 

stated that the Town Clerk’s office is very good at trying to accommodate everyone, they will go 

out to vehicles if necessary. 

 

Floor open to the Public: 

 

N/A 

 

The Town Board had no comment. 

 

The Public Hearing closed at 5:50pm. 

 

 

 

 

___________________________________ 

       Town Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


